
















From a phone conversation with Barry--January 20, 1995 
Nathan went back to Ricks two days late. The airports were closed because of the 
big storm. We got him off on a plane on Wednesday morning and after that the 
airports were closed again. 
A few days we had a furious lightning storm. I was outside and Virginia ordered 
me in the house. It was 60 degrees when I took the kids to seminary. It was pouring 
down rain--I measured 1 inch in 10 minutes. I saw water flowing toward the house 
and I wondered what was going on. I had just fixed a downspout that had blown off 
the house. It turned out that an ice dam has formed to the east of our house where 
the water usually drains. It was like Niagara pouring down into our basement. 
Virginia went down stairs and started screaming. We just spent thousands of dollars 
fixing up the basement and hundreds of gallons of muddy water was pouring in 
through the window well. I made channels through the ice dam and then started 
helping Virginia inside. We have spent the last 27 hours bailing out. We had a 
carpet cleaning machine sucking up water and fans and a dehumidifier. We are 
hopeful that the clean up will be enough and that we will not have to replace carpets. 

I go. to Las Vegas on Monday for NATPE convention. Fares to Utah from D.C. are 
incredible low right not--$75 for a round trip. We might take Rose Ellen to Utah for 
her birthday. 

Does anyone know anything about a George Milligan on Dad's line that was married 
in NW Ohio in 1827. 

From telephone conversation with Carli on January 20, 1996. 
Dad is doing pretty good. The skin graft took but he is still on crutches. He is going 
to therapy and things are looking up now. It is looking good for now. Nancy has 
been sick with a cold. We found out she is having a girl. She is due in the middle of 
May. She is farther along than they originally thought. They might name her Kastle 
but they have been looking through books of names. Nancy found on--Halla and she 
though about naming her that since her maiden name it hall and it means 
unexpected gift. But they are not sure yet what her name will be. 

Telephone conversation with Mom, Jan 20, 1996 
I had a little cancer removed from the side of my eye. I've had the same place 
treated 4 times. The Dr. did a biopsy and it came back cancerous but it was a 
surface kind or cancer. He burned it and then scraped it. The skin where the cancer 
is if softer and scrapes off. He did that three times and it will take three weeks to 
heal and then I'll have a red spot there for awhile. 

Dad is spending a lot of time down at David's business working on a patten. He had 
to pay $400 to get an extension and now he is making a working model �h�o�p�i�~�g� that 
the patten agent will see that it is a new design. . 

(Dad just called me from his cellular phone from his BYU office. It was nice and 
clear-simply amazing!!) 

His office is in the new $50 million dollar, 200,000 square foot chemistry and bio­
chern building. It is the southernmost building on campus and overlooks the south 
west and east valley. It has a great view. He shares an office with another professor 
but he is rarely there so he has a nice quiet space. He thinks the model of the new 
press he's working on will be done in a couple of months. 

(dYUG ) 



From a phone conversation with David. 

Stephen is getting married on Wednesday, Feb 14th in the Jordan River Temple to 
Kelly Towsey. Mark is getting married to Aleah Shutt on April 13th. 

Michael is in a new area in Mass--Cape Cod. Karen is busy trying to hire more 
people. We have a brand new phone system with 12 different extensions and 4 
different line. The downstairs rooms are all made into offices. Everything is 
connected together we can to conference calling, voice mail etc. (He even has caller 
I.D. because I didn't leave a message but he knew I had called and called me back. 
All these new electronic tricks!!) 

Emily and Barbara are both doing volleyball. 

Business is slowly improving for David. D!:ld is down Novatek working on his new 
press design. 

Michael's new address: 
111 Summer Street #5 
New Bedford, Mass 02904 

NEWS FROM BETSY: 

I had some people look at the house today. It isn't on the market yet, they just heard 
about it word of mouth. There's a lot to do and I'm plodding away at it. Tracy will 
be home for a week around the 3rd of February. Zina is planning a trip to Europe. 
She is going in March-saving up her vacation time and looking at the fare wars 
hoping to get a good fare. She be in France, England and Belgium. Part of the time 
she will be with a former missionary companion and her mother and with other 
friends. for a couple of weeks. Mary cut her hair short and it looks really cute. We 
hope to have e-mail soon. Tracy and Mary expect to graduate in April. Tracy may 
do a master degree in Math at BYU. Robert has been doing some work for the BYU 
studios taking sets down-it is a good paying job. Alex is looking for a job, he just 
finished a play at Christnlas time. It was a community theater version of It's a 
Wonderful Life. The play that Mary was in was great! The play ended the day 
before Susanna wedding! Spencer just came back from an overnighter with the 
scouts. They camped in snow caves and he loved it! 

NEWS FROM SHERLENE: 

School is a hassle!! Luckily my family isn't complaining and I'm hanging in ~here. I 
definitely recommend that people do this before they are 50! But it is an opportunity 
that I need to take or I would probably regret it later. 

Daniel and Laura are doing great. Daniel is dating a. girl that is leaving for Germany. 
He always seems to date girls that are leaving to go somewhere else. Laura is 
applying for graduate school and is getting some wonderful letters of 
recommendation from organizations where she has done volunteer work. 


